
GREAT NECK NEWSLETTER 

September 8, 2023 

**Please get your 9/11 Stair Climb Challenge forms and donations in 
by Wednesday   September 13th.   

Get a glimpse of what’s going on inside the school by clicking here 

UPCOMING EVENTS & ACTIVITIES
Sept. 13 PTA Meeting 5:00 - 6:00pm 
Sept. 13 PTA Welcome Back BBQ            6-7:30pm
Sept. 23 First Day of Autumn! 

Reminder ~ 

Children who ride their bicycle, 
skateboard or scooter to school 

must wear a helmet and have 
a note 

from home.  

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1gMwlIWEZ8RvsVR1jJMav380Ge7L6GXNl?usp=drive_link






Hello Waterford families!  
 
We hope your school year is getting off to a great start! We are a fellow Waterford family with two young 
kiddos, one of whom will be joining the Great Neck ranks next year - but first, he needs a bone marrow 
transplant.  
 
Let me introduce our family: we are Axcel, Chelsea, Tiago and baby sister, Lumina. It was evident to us 
since the first time we set foot in Waterford that this was the place we wanted to raise our family. Last Au-
gust, 6 weeks after our daughter was born, our world collapsed when we were told our son, Tiago, had can-
cer. He was 2 months shy of his third birthday. We spent 8 consecutive weeks isolated in the hospital as our 
team worked to tirelessly to stabilize our sweet boy and help him fight the grueling battle that is pediatric 
cancer. During his admission, he lost a tremendous amount of weight that eventually required a feeding tube 
to be placed. He was unable to regulate his body temperature so much so that we often would lay next to him 
in order to help him stabilize his core body temperature. He was so weak that lifting his arms to play with his 
favorite trucks would exhaust him for hours. Witnessing our child, our sweet baby boy, going through this 
has been the single greatest challenge of our lives. It has required truly enormous acts of patience and faith. 
But in true Tiago fashion, he prevailed. Not only so, but he provided - and gave - laughter and antics and 
taught us to find joy in the every day moments - even the hardest ones.  
 
You might have heard our slogan around town this summer: the Strongest Boy I Know. We have been 
blessed with an unparalleled giving community. Our friends, our friends of friends, our neighbors, our church 
community, even local businesses have all pitched in to help carry us through this tunnel. We could not be 
more grateful and could not imagine a world where we face this beast without Waterford behind us. Howev-
er, we must continue to ask for help for our Strongest Boy.  
 
Tiago is still looking for a donor for a bone marrow transplant. It is a simple cheek swab that can be deliv-
ered to your home and could save our child’s life. You can visit our link: //my.BeTheMatch.org/
StrongestBoy to answer a series of medical questions and order your swab kit. Be athe Match also offers edu-
cational videos on what to expect both physically and logistically during the donation process. I’d like to em-
phasize that donating has come a long way and many donors report a few days of feeling “under the weather” 
with mild aches and pains that can be alleviated with over the counter medicines, such as Tylenol. It is an 
outpatient procedure and all expenses are covered by Be The Match! In addition, the state of Connecticut has 
specific laws that grant paid leave to certain employees. Donors are required to be between the ages of 18-40. 
However, if you are not within this age range, I urge you to share our story and find one person - just one 
person - that could be our match and is willing to be a potential donor for our sweet boy. He is strong. He is 
our Strongest Boy and one day, this will be a distant memory because of people like you, who are willing to 
help in our time of need.  
 
Before I end this plea for help, I encourage you to ask yourself what lengths you would go to if it were your 
own child? Where would you draw the line for your baby if Kindergarten was not a guarantee but rather an 
“only if” situation that relied on the voluntary goodness of others?  
 
I will leave you with a quote from our doctor the last time I asked him if our child would survive this. It was 
the day we found out that we could not be his donor and had to rely on strangers that we’d never met to save 
him. He said: “There is a light at the end of the tunnel. We don’t know how long the tunnel is or how many 
twists it has, but there is still a light.” Please be our light.  
 
If you have any questions about the process or our specific needs, please do not hesitate to contact Chelsea 
at cjo.brash@gmail.com. We also invite you to ask us any questions if you see us hanging out at the Civic 
Triangle Park, story time at the library or enjoying a slice of pizza at any of the local spots we have.  
 
May this year be abundant in health for you and yours, 
The Duarte Family  

https://my.bethematch.org/s/join?language=en_US&joinCode=StrongestBoy&refUrl=ENDREFURL
https://my.bethematch.org/s/join?language=en_US&joinCode=StrongestBoy&refUrl=ENDREFURL





























